
 

 

 

Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

10 May 2012 
 

-: Present :- 
 
 

Councillors Pentney, Butt and Doggett 
 
 

 
667. Election of Chairman/woman  

 
Councillor Butt was elected as Chairman for the meeting. 
 

668. Minutes  
 
The Minutes of the meeting of the Sub-Committee held on 15 March 2012 were 
confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman subject to the inclusion 
of ‘representation’ under Additional Information. 
 

669. Licensing Act 2003 – An application for a Premises Licence – MV Western 
Lady VII Passenger Vessel, operating out of Torquay  
 
Members considered a report on an application for a Premises Licence in respect 
of MV Western Lady VII Passenger Vessel, operating out of Torbay.   
 
Written Representations received from: 
 

Name Details Date of Representation 

Torbay 
Safeguarding 
Children Board 

Representation objecting to the 
application on the ground of ‘The 
Protection of Children from 
Harm’, the Representation 
suggests conditions that should 
be inserted on to the Premises 
Licence should the application be 
granted, as set out in Appendix 3 
to the submitted report. 

12 April 2012 

 
Oral Representations received from: 
 

Name Details 

Applicant The Applicant outlined the application and agreed to the 
additional conditions put forward by Torbay Safeguarding 
Children Board should the Premises Licence be granted. 

Torbay 
Children 

A representative from the Torbay Safeguarding Children 
Board outlined their proposed conditions, as set out in 



Licensing Sub-Committee   Thursday, 10 May 2012 
 

 

 

Safeguarding 
Board 

Appendix 3 to the submitted report. 

 
Decision: 
 
That the application for a Premises Licence in respect of MV Western Lady VII 
Passenger Vessel, operating out of Torbay be granted as applied for subject to the 
conditions proposed by Torbay Safeguarding Children Board and as agreed by the 
Applicant. 
 
Reason for Decision: 
 
Having carefully considered all the written and oral Representations, Members 
resolved to grant the licence, having been satisfied that the concerns raised by 
Torbay Safeguarding Children Board have been alleviated by the imposition of the 
agreed conditions on the Premises Licence. 
 
 
 
 

Chairman 


